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Thank you for taking the time to review the biographies of those 
willing to stand for election of our Association.  I have been the 
City Manager in Humboldt, Saskatchewan for the past three 
years, after relocating from Ontario. 
 

Membership in both CAMA and ICMA have enhanced my senior leadership skills and 
exposed me to new and innovative best practices in municipal government over the 
past 25 years. 
 
I am a proponent of life-long learning and have maintained my credentials as an ICMA 
Certified Manager for the past five years, after being a Certified Municipal Officer in 
Ontario for twelve years.  I am looking forward to implementing the association’s 
performance evaluation toolkit with our newly elected Council later this year. 
 
More importantly, I have valued the networking with members across Canada and 
would like to serve in the capacity of a Member-at-Large on the Board and further 
expand our professional connections and synergy.  I have the ability to draw on my 
experience as a senior staff representative on the Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario and the Rural Ontario Municipal Association in assisting with governance and 
policy issues to represent your interests as a municipal administrator.  
 
After having the opportunity to participate as a member of the ICMA Conference 
evaluation committee in Kansas City this year, I would like to respond in kind for the 
upcoming CAMA conferences as a board representative or as an interested participant.  
 
It is important that we continue to have a strong role in building resilient communities in 
partnership with our elected officials.  CAMA’s advocacy in providing recommendations 
to FCM and the federal government is critical in ensuring that representation extends to 
urban and rural communities in matters of governance, sustainability and infrastructure 
redevelopment. 
 
Again, thank you for your interest in our association, I request you consider me serving 
you, and I look forward to meeting many of you in Gatineau.   
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